
  

 

 

 

 

 

School Council: 
Our last School Council Meeting for 2017 will take place on 
Thursday, 14th December, a dinner meeting commencing at 
6:00pm, with dinner at 6:30pm. This meeting will be to ratify the 
SchoolΩs Annual Implementation Plan for 2018. 
LΩŘ like to thank all members of School Council for their work and 
efforts throughout 2017, ensuring the valuable work that the 
school does continues to grow and develop. 
 
School Captain Speeches: 
Our final round of School Captain speeches will take place on 
Monday, 11thDecember with Tyler SS, Matilda S, Teagan S, Tayla 
Y, Gordon S and Mack B presenting their speeches. Following the 
completion of these speeches the voting for our new School 
Captain for 2018 will take place and the winners will be 
announced at the SchoolΩs Annual Christmas Concert. 
Hillary M, Thomas O, Sean O, Isobella S, Cristina J and Connor C 
should be very proud of their efforts ŀǘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ and 
we wish them all the very best in their endeavour to be School 
Captain in 2018. 
All students to date have done a fantastic job and have spoken 
passionately about why they want to be our School Captain and 
why they hold our school in such high esteem. Just rewarding to 
hear from these candidates. 
 
Camp News: 
During Camp week, Mrs Mattingley will be the teacher in-
charge back at school. If you need to speak to anyone regarding 
ŀƴȅ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WƻŘƛŜΦ 
Attached to this newsletter are the arrangements in place for 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇ ōŀŎƪ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ, including 
their classrooms and the teachers they will have.  
 
Reminder notices for Camp Payments have been sent out to 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ finalised their payments for camp. These 
must be finalised before the close of business on Friday. If you 
have any ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ ƻǊ !ƭƭŀƴΦ 
 
Deepest Sympathy: 
On behalf of the School cƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ 
deepest sympathy to Hayley Stapley and her family on the loss 
of her grandmother recently. Our thoughts are with Hayley at 
this time. 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

November: 
Wednesday, 29th  ΨDads Do MatterΩ 

Parenting session for 
Dads. 6:30pm ς 
9:00pm in the 
Staffroom. 

 
Thursday, 30th  Meal Deal: Hot Dog 

and Choc Wedge for 
$4.00. 

 

DECEMBER: 
Friday 1st,  Grade 6 students 

attending 
KooWeeRup -
Additional Transition 
Day. 

 
Monday, 4th Whole School Camp. 
Friday, 8th 
 
Tuesday, 12th  Whole School 

Transition Day- Grade 
6 students attend 
Secondary Schools. 

 
Thursday, 14th  December School 

Council Dinner 
Meeting. 

 
Tuesday, 19th  Grade 6 End of Year 

Celebration ς Luna 
Park 

 
Thursday, 21st  School Concert ς 

7:00pm start. 
 
Friday, 22nd Last Day of School 

2017 (1:30pm 
dismissal.) 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, 29 th  Novemb er, 2017  

 

 
From the Principal ééé 
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Thumbs Up 

CTo the Grade 4, 5 and 6 staff for their fantastic efforts in running and organising Flight Day, 2017. 
A great experience for all of our students. 

CTo all the students in Grades 4-6 for the fantastic work they did during Rich Task to earn their 
Passports for Flight Day. 

CTo all the students for the great work the students had on display for Brag Afternoon (and 
morning) and for sharing it with all students. 

CTo Catherine and Mike Hurley for arranging for the Grade 2 students to visit the Channel 9 
studios. An excursion none of them will ever forget! 

CTo Ms Joosten and her Junior School Council Members who did a great job organising our Super 
HeroesΩ Day on Friday, just fantastic! 

CTo Mr Briginshaw for all his efforts in organising and running the Grade 2 excursion on Friday, 
Great work! 

  CAMP INFORMATION 
Parents please note that full Camp payment is now overdue. The full co st is $385. 

If you havenõt paid yet, please pay as soon as possible.  

If you have any concerns please see Mrs Chidlow or Mr Armstrong.  

There is a list of ôwhat to bringõ in the following pages. 
  

 

 

         

  Punctuality and Attendance at School  
This ter m we continue to award Mrs Smithõs Attendance Cup and the Mrs Friendõs 

Punctuality Cup on a weekly basis at assembly to the grades that record the best 

outcomes in these two areas throughout the week.  

 

The following Grades received these awards for this w eek:  

 

Attendance Cup ð 2B, 5A and 6E  

Punctuality Cup ð 5J and 6E  

Well done to those grades and keep up the good work!  

MEAL DEAL THIS WEEK IS   

a Hot Dog and Choc Wedge for $4.00. 
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  DADS DO MATTER  
****This session will run with limited numbers****  

 

If you are interested in this group,  itõs not too late to register. Please see the office as 

soon as possible.  

 

The group will be tonight from 6:30pm to 9:00pm at Cardinia Primary School.  

 
  

 

 

         
 

School Captain Nominations 2018 
Over the last few weeks Grade 5 students wishing to nominate for School Captain in 2018 have been working 
hard on their nomination speeches. They will now present their speeches to the student body at Assembly each 
Monday. Students will then vote for their School Captain during our Transition Day on Tuesday 12th December. 
Below is the schedule for our speakers. Good luck to all students who are nominating.  

Please note that Assembly will begin at the earlier time of 3:00pm on these days to accommodate our speakers.  

Monday, 11th December   Tyler SS, Matilda S, Teagan S, Tayla Y, Gordon S, Mackenzie B 

   

 

 

 It is important that children arrive punctually at school, 5 -10 minutes before 

bell time in the mornings so that their day can commence on time and in a casual manner. 

We all have mornings that can be crazy; however constant disruptions can affect not only 

ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÂÕÔ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍȢ )Ô ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ Á $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔÁÌ 

requirement that ALL students who are either arriving late or leaving school early be 

signed in or out, as the case may be, at the office.   
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  BOOK CLUB NEWS 

The latest Book Club brochures have been received.  

 

This will be the last edition for the 2017.  

 

Scholastic has implemented a new ordering system for families paying by credit or debit 

card. For a step by step guide to order and pay usi ng a credit card, please see the 

advert on page 10 . Families can still order by cash  by completing the order form on the 

last page of the catalogue and returning it the office.   

 

Please ensure orders are received at the office by close of business Friday,  8 th  December 

together with payment.   
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WELL DONE CHARLI A! 
Last weekend, Charli A (3P) competed in the AASCF 2017 Nationals which were held at the 
Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre. There were over 14,000 competitors, cheerleaders 
and dancers, who attended over a four day period.  
 
On the Friday night of competition, Charli and her team placed third, and ƻƴ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ Řŀȅ /ƘŀǊƭƛΩǎ 
team came first. 
 
Charli does cheerleading with Starstruck Dance Academy in Pakenham and her team is Halos! 
 

   

   t!w9b¢{Ω /[¦. /IwL{¢a!{ w!CC[9 
Christmas is fast approaching and thaǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ /ƭǳō ƛǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŜ 
season by organising our raffles and other goodies for the concert night. 
 
Notices will be been sent home today asking for donations for the raffle prizes, e.g. 
biscuits, a decoration, coffee, up to the value of $5. If we could please have these handed 
into the office by Wednesday, 20th December it would be greatly appreciated. (Additional 
items are always more than welcome.) 
 
Raffle tickets will also be sent home shortly. They are priced at $1 each or 3 tickets for $2. 
The entire book is $10.00.  Please return the sold tickets and money to the office. 
   
Santa has also distributed a letter for each family to let parents know about his visit.  
tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŀŘ {ŀƴǘŀΩǎ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ Ƙƛǎ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎΦ  
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Chaplain's Corner 
 

  I just need a hug!  

How many of us think that the best part about going to the     
hairdresser is having our hair washed because of the little 

head massage we get with it? 
 

The fifth love language is physical touch. 
My children, especially daughters, like to cuddle up on the 

couch to watch TV or read a book.  When they were younger 
they liked to have wrestles (especially my son).  Some children like to be spun around by a 

parent and get dizzy, others like their hair stroked, others just like a high five.  There are many 
forms of physical touch that can fill our love tanks but not all physical touch does.  Physical 

touch that is simply necessary, like wiping a baby's dirty face is not going to fill 
their love tank.  Also, physical touch that is uncomfortable or unwanted is 

not loving. 
The aim of looking at the 5 love languages is to help our children feel loved and to 
fill their love tanks.  The five types of love are Words of Affirmation, Quality Time, 

Receiving Gifts, Acts of Service and Physical Touch. Different people respond differently to each of the 
love languages. 

 
If you are interested in finding out which love language your children will respond to most 
then you can look up the five love languages website: http://www.5lovelanguages.com/ 

Or give your child the five love languages quiz on this link: 
http://www.5lovelanguages.com/profile/children/  (I also have paper copies of it) 

 
My hope is that we will all feel more loved and be able to fill our children's love tanks well! 

 
Have a great week! 

 

Cherida 
 

 

  

   Car Parking! 
When parking on Cardinia Road, on the School side of the road, please park as close to the bollards and 

barriers as possible. Children and parents need to use the pathway allocated between the fence and 

bollards to enter School safely. 

 

There are limited spaces in the Church car park located off Dalmore Road. Please do not park on the 

nature strip or block driveways in this area.  

 

Please also be aware of your surroundings when parking your vehicle. If you are blocking other cars or the 

flow of traffic it makes it very difficult for other parents to access parking spaces.  This includes parking in 

a ôNo Standingõ area. 

 

 

 
 

http://www.5lovelanguages.com/
http://www.5lovelanguages.com/profile/children/
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GRADE 2 EXCURSION TO CHANNEL 9 NEWS 
STUDIO 

Last Friday the Grade 2 students were given the unique opportunity to tour the Channel 9 News studio at 
Docklands, thanks to the Hurley family. Excitedly leaving school at 9:30am we made our way into the city.  
An early lunch in the park and then it was off to the studio. Initially Livinia Nixon spent half an hour with 2B 
showing them how she presented the weather and answering a variety of questions (How many people work at 
Channel 9? About half of them!), while the 2W class was off on a tour of the newsroom with Jo Hall, where the 
children got to sit at the news desk and see how the autocue worked. Everyone was given a script and had a 
chance to see what it was like in front of the camera. Each group then swapped hosts.  
The finale came when the main man head news reader, Peter Hitchener come down and greeted all the children 
and spent some time answering questions and posing for photos.  
We had an amazing day and the on air television personalities that we met were fantastic with us all. Thanks 
again to the Hurleys, the staff that attended and the children for the wonderful behaviour they showed 
throughout the day. We were all certainly privileged to have this experience. 
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  Kangaroobie -  What to bring  

We spend a lot of time in the great outdoors at Kangaroobie and encourage you to bring 

appropriate walking shoes and clothing that will keep you warm in the cooler months, cool in the 

summer months and dry al l year round. There is no such thing as bad weather, just bad clothing 

choices.  

However, the weather can be changeable on the southern coast of Australia, so please be sure to 

bring everything listed on the Kangaroobie checklist ð no matter what the weathe r bureau is 

forecasting.  

 

ôMUSTõ bring list 

 Sleeping Bag OR Doona 

 Single fitted sheet 

 Pillow Caseñ pillows will be supplied 

 Socks and underwear  

 Pajamas 

 Jeans/long pants and shorts 

 T-shirtsñno sleeveless tops 

 Jumpers 

 Waterproof coat 

 Shoesñideally boots and sneakers or gumboots (2 pairs) 

 Sunscreen (SPF 30+) 

 A sun smart hat 

 Swimwear including a shirt or rash vest to wear over bathers at the beach 

 Toiletries (towel x2, hair brush, toothbrush, toothpaste, soap, shampoo, hair ties etc. No spray 

deodorant please) 

  

ôSUGGESTEDõ bring list 

 Sandals OR Thongs (for the shower) 

 Torch 

 Your Teddy Bear 

 Insect repellent (no aerosol) 

 Country clothes for our special bush dance! 

  



9 

 

 
  

Character/Hero dress up day!  

On Friday the 24 th  of November the JSC hosted our first Character/Hero dres s up day! We 

had many interesting and creative costumes and it was great to see so many students (and 

teachers) get into the spirit. We also held a whole school parade before recess. The JSC 

representatives had a hard task judging the best costumes and in the end lots of students 

came away with some prizes and smiles. Thank you to the JSC for organising the day. Overall 

the school raised $335 - a great effort!!  

   
   

    
 

   
 
 


